


who wished to develop their heterosexual potential. Dr. 
Perloff articulated the following reasons for his position: 

1. "The individual has the right to choose whether he or
she wishes to become straight. It is his or her choice, not
that of an idealogically driven interest group.

2. "To discourage a psychotherapist from undertaking a
client wishing to convert, for reasons I will explain, [is]
anti-research, anti-scholarship, and antithetical toward
the quest for truth.

3. "To deny a client the opportunity to engage in a psy­
chotherapeutic experience is potentially harmful to the
client, who may well have emotional problems and men­
tal health roadblocks independent of that client's sexual
orientation."

The Intellectual Irresponsibility 
of Dismissing Reorientation Therapy 

Dr. Perloff noted the growing body of research that contra­
dicts the popular notion that change of sexual orientation 
is not possible. He concluded, "The research on sexual 
conversion is, therefore, very much a work in progress, an 
open question, and efforts to declare that conversion is 
'doomed to failure' and is 'futile' are irresponsible, reac­
tionary and intellectually flawed." 

When asked about the American Psychological 
Association's opinion of his presence at NARTH, Dr. 
Perloff indicated that he had recently received a warning 
phone call from a former member of APA's Board of 
Directors. This fellow psychologist told Dr. Perloff "that a 

group of APA members were deeply concerned" that he 
had the "audacity and political incorrectness" to address 
NARTH (defined as a bunch of "bad guys"). 

Special-Interest Mafias 

Dr. Perloff's response to the caller was, "If APA or any of 
its special-interest mafias seek to bring ethics charges 
against me, they will face litigation the likes of which the 
have never encountered before." 

He commended NARTH for its position, which he views 
as representative of the clear majority of Americans 
because of the popular support for traditional marriage 
that was expressed in the recent national elections. 

Dr. Perloff encouraged NARTH to increase its membership 
and to continue articulating its views. He stated that free­
dom of choice is "a powerful and unassailable right inher­
ent in human behavior, especially in a democratic socie 
such as ours, where freedom of expression is guaranteed 
by the United States Constitution." ■

A past president of the American Psychological Association, Dr. 
Perloff was also president of the American Psychological 
Foundation, the Eastern Psychological Association, the 
Evaluation Research Society, and several other regional and 
national associations. He is the author of over 400 publication ,

reviews, commentaries, and presentations at universities and 
professional conferences. In 2000, the American Psychological 
Foundation awarded him its Gold Medal for Lifetime 
Achievement in Psychology in the Public Interest. 

More Comments by Dr. Robert Perloff, former APA President, 
at the 2004 NARTH Conference 

"I am pleased to see an organization such as NARTH, that supports freedom to change." 

"It is ironic that NARTH is such a small organization, considering the large percentage 
of the national population that apparently shares the same views." 

"NARTH is a voice in the wilderness." 
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